INDIAN CREEK HIGH SCHOOL

803 W INDIAN CREEK DR. TRAFALGAR, IN 46181

PHONE 317-878-2110

Fax 317-878-2119

PRINCIPAL LUKE SKOBEL

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL BILL WALLACE

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR DEREK PERRY

EMPOWERING EXCELLENCE

Excellence COMMUNICATION PERSEVERANCE

RESPONSIBILITY

November 24, 2020

Dear ICHS Family,

I hope this letter finds you healthy and able to enjoy the holiday weekend. I am writing to you about an adjustment we are making to the end of the semester, due to the pandemic and our hybrid schedule.

With the number of students who are back and forth, in and out of quarantine, and paired with a hybrid schedule, we have decided proctoring final exams in December is not the best way to gauge student mastery of each subject. In order to be equitable to students, we will not be administering final exams for the fall semester. Students' semester grades will be determined by averaging the first and second guarter grades. The exception to this change is our dual credit and AP courses; those courses are specific to each teacher and their awarding institution. Students in those courses will hear from their specific teachers regarding the end of the first semester.

This change does not affect the end date of the first semester. Classes will continue as planned with the last day of classes being December 18. This plan for final exams will remain in effect whether we remain on our hybrid schedule or return to the regular daily schedule.

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Skobel or Mr. Wallace via email. We value our partnership in the education of your student(s).

Sincerely.

Luke Skobel **ICHS** Principal

lskobel@nhj.k12.in.us

Bill Wallace ICHS Vice Principal

bwallace@nhj.k12.in.us